City of Allison Regular Council Meeting
Monday, August 26, 2024 

Regular Meeting:
Mayor Henrichs opened the regular meeting of the City of Allison City Council at 5:15 pm. Council members present were Galey, Henning, Heuer, and Stirling. Absent: Bangasser. Guests present were Trent Stirling, Coby Bangasser, Mark Bangasser, Bailey Johnson, Tammy Fleshner, Kari Coates, Linda Randall, Zeb Stanbrough, Chris Showalter, Deb McWhirter, and Joe Conlon. Motion by Henning, with 2nd by Heuer to approve agenda as presented. Ayes: All, Nays: None. Motion carried. 

Open Forum:
Linda Randall provided information regarding the Anna Pals house. Galey provided a  listing of needed street repairs. Zeb presented maps showing completed streets previous 7 years. Joe, Jon, and Deb updated council on possible next steps at the park, and reminder of Harvest Moon Festival on Saturday, October 5 from 2 to 4 pm. 

Consent Agenda:
Motion by Galey and 2nd by Stirling to approve consent agenda as follows: 
Approve Minutes from meeting 6/10/2024
Approve Building Permits for Tom Wubbena – 21063 Hwy 3 – attached garage
                                                     Tony Alberts – 308 10th Street – storage shed
                                                     David Cassmann – 822 8th Street – utility shed
New Business:
Kari Coates, Butler County EMS Coordinator informed Council of the essential services tax levy that will be on the ballot November 5, 2024. They are asking for $0.14 per 1000 of assessed value for 15 years. Monies will help expand coverage for late night, early morning and weekends, purchase 2nd vehicle, and education expenses. 
Park Board discussed repairs to water pipes in seasonal sites. Cost will be covered by Denver Underground and Grading.  

Old Business:
Public Works employees were instructed to see if any of the churches have water meters installed. If they do not, a letter will be sent to have them install a water meter for metering purposes. Cemetery mowing was discussed, with the decision to go forward as is for the remainder of the season, with any frequency changes to be discussed in early spring of 2025. 

Motion made by Henning with 2nd by Galey, to adjourn meeting. 

Respectfully submitted – Chris Graser, Deputy Clerk



______________________________
Scot Henrichs, Mayor


______________________________
Attest: Christine Graser, Deputy Clerk
